Matlacha/Pine Island Fire Control District
Minutes for Regular Commissioners Board Meeting
April 11, 2018

Call to Order: Commissioner Player called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Invocation:  Commissioner Cox led everyone in the invocation.
Pledge of Allegiance: Commissioner Player led everyone in the pledge of allegiance.

Roll Call: Commissioner  Chapman-Moore, Cammick, Player and Cox were present. Commissioner Dreikorn absent. 

Chief Mickuleit, Deputy Chief Brant  and Administrative Assistant Richter were present.
Guest: Trent Swartz (Vantage Construction).

Setting of Agenda:  Motion made by Commissioner Cammick to accept as presented.  Motion seconded by Commissioner Chapman-Moore.  Motion passed unanimously.

Approval  of Minutes: 
· March 28, 2018 Regular Board Meeting Minutes– Commissioner Cammick moved to accept minutes as presented. Motion seconded by Commissioner Cox. Motion passed unanimously.

Guest Speakers: Trent Swartz (Vantage Construction) – Discussion on following items:
· Trying to get a meeting scheduled with Mr. Pritt, Chief Mickuleit and the design team, scheduled it for next Tuesday at 9 a.m. Going to make preparations for the hearing examiner and would like to meet up again with Commissioner Player (chair) shortly after that. 
· Lots of bids coming in for the fire station.
· Lots of questions coming up.
· Nothing really new at this time.
· Goal is to the GMP – Brief discussion follows.
· Still need to discuss direct purchasing (areas that would be the best for this).
· Discussion follows in regards to direct purchasing items.
· Discussion follows in regards to permitting status, Trent expects to have first round of comments on building permit back by the 20th of this month. Then will do resubmit and it usually takes 10 days for review of resubmit. 
· Time wise tracking Trent thinks we are doing pretty good. 
· Brief discussion follows of direct purchase and cost savings to the District.
· Brief discussion of the bids and how reasonable are they.
· Site is what it is but the critical items being focused on are the electrical, mechanical and plumbing.
· Brief discussion of financing and being locked in at 2.5 million and it is in an escrow account. At the end of the month we collect the bills and then submit a reimbursement from the escrow account. 
· Brief discussion follows in regards to the bank is only waiting for the GMP, which he should have by the end of the month.
· Trent states since Chief is out of town for our next meeting but will have it at the 1st meeting in May. 
 
Public Comment – Agenda Items:

CERT: 
Firefighters: 
Union:  Chief Mickuleit states we are in the process of union negotiations and it is going well; however, they haven’t given us any numbers we can really work with.  Brief discussion follows.

New Business:  

Old Business:  
1.  Additional Property Station 4 –  nothing new to report simply waiting on a phone call.
2. Lee County Mosquito Control – Judge received all the paper work and is to be making a decision on the lawsuit within the week. Chief Mickuleit states so once that is done we can go back and meet with Lee County Mosquito Control and the Lee County Attorney to see how we proceed from there, if we need to secure that LZ for the community.
3. Meeting dates – discussion follows in regards to only having one meeting a month. Consensus of the board is to leave meetings as advertised; however, if the meeting is not necessary at the beginning of the month it will be cancelled a week prior to holding the meeting.
Meeting for April 25th is being cancelled as Chief and Deputy Chief will not be in attendance.

Chief’s Report:  Brief discussion on the following items:  
· Auditors were in last week. 
· CERT team member Steve Petersen donated a small enclosed utility trailer to the district that we will use as rehab in emergency situations. He bought it for $1,000.
· Deputy Chief and Chief went and bought a few items for the trailer, tents, chairs, extension cords, going to buy fans and it will really come in handy during brush fire season.
· Upcoming FDIC where Deputy Chief and myself will be out of town and Captain Tyrrell will be the acting chief. A few years back Mr. Pritt sent us the official language we have to use it is in memo form so he will sign it I will sign it there is going to be contact information on there and I will send it to all the commissioners.
· FASD online classes – Linda will email this to all commissioners.
· Had a meeting with the water company – they received 2 quotes for hydrant maintenance 1) $300 per hydrant & 2) $160 per hydrant. The $160 includes sandblasting it, priming it, and repainting it. Chief would recommend doing 100 hydrants a year, which they have 350-400 hydrants. So it would be $16,000 if we would split the cost it would be $8000 each per year. Brief discussion follows as to helping each other out and it would be a benefit to the district as we are responsible for the ISO rating. Discussion follows. Commissioner Chapman-Moore makes a motion to authorize chief to spend $8000 on the hydrant project which represents a partnership with the water company.  Motion seconded by Commissioner Cox. Motion passed unanimously. Chief states once it is finalized it will come back to the board as we have to do a budget amendment.
· Planning a Hurricane Seminar with EOC for either June 6th or 14th  just have to ensure we have the facility. 
· Commissioner Chapman-Moore is asking to have one for Cape Royal at their clubhouse. Chief states if EOC can’t make it then Deputy Chief and Chief could do one for them.
· Hurricane stickers have been ordered should be here by Friday. Prepared a hurricane pamphlet to be handed out with information when they get the sticker. Updated the website with all the information. Written an article for the paper.  Working on creating a new data base spreadsheet. Cost was $1900 for 10,500 stickers. We have talked to LCSO and they said it is a better process. Brief discussion of honoring the old hangtag follows. However, LCSO might require them to show proof of residency.
· Brush fire gear has been ordered. Hoping it will be in within the next month.
· Shift personnel have been taking a class the district put on from Chief McMahon who has been in the fire service for many years. 
· In the next week or so we will have 4 firefighters, Darna, Kreps, Knight and Rogowski getting officially off of probation so they will receive their traditional black helmets. Discussion of yellow helmet and reason for it follows.
Captain Larrimore for the firefighters states that all the ones they hired have been really good guys so hope they stay here. He reports that the batteries are done on the boat and the leak in the tanker is very minimal. Deputy Chief Brant states we will look at it tomorrow. 

Commissioner Player request that they receive the monthly report to show calls, area of calls, and response times along with an inspectors report. Administration will work on this.

Public Comment – General:  
Good of the District:  Commissioner Cammick states it is good we are working on the hydrants.

Commissioner Cammick moved to adjourn. Motion seconded by Commissioner Cox . Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Richter
District Administrative Assistant


_______________________________
Ken Cox, Board Secretary
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